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	January 2020


Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) Request – 190102027
Thank you for your request in which you asked for the following information from the Ministry of Justice (MoJ):  

Could I please ask that you confirm:

1.
the percentage and number of divorces in the calendar years 2017, 2018 and 2019 that were defended by region (or if it is easier, by Regional Divorce Unit) in England and wales?

2.
The percentage and number of divorce in the calendar years 2017, 2018 and 2019 where financial proceedings are issued, again by region.
Your request has been handled under the FOIA.

I can confirm that the MoJ holds the information that you have requested and I have provided some of it in the Excel spreadsheet in the attached annex (please note that defended divorces are given as ‘contested divorces’) .
Please be informed that some of the information, which covers October to December 2019 (Q4 2019), is exempt from disclosure under section 44(1)(a) of the FOIA, which refers to prohibitions on disclosure ‘by or under any enactment’ of the FOIA.  In this case, the information you are seeking is prohibited by the Statistics and Registration Services (SRS) Act 2007 and the Pre-release Access to Official Statistics Order 2008. 

The information you have requested is a subset of the Family Justice Statistics data held in its final form which we routinely publish. Information for Q4 2019 is intended for publication on 26 March 2020. As such we are required to consider your request in a manner compliant with the Pre-release Access to Official Statistics Order 2008 further to sections 11 and 13 of the (SRS Act 2007). 

The MoJ is obliged under section 13 of the SRS Act to continue to comply with the Code of Practice for Official Statistics (the Code) for statistics designated as National Statistics. Section 11(3) of the SRS Act regards the Pre-Release Access to Official Statistics Order as being included in the Code. Protocol 2 of the Code reflects the requirements of the Pre-Release Access to Statistics Order. Specifically, it requires producers of official statistics to ensure that no indication of the substance of a statistical report is made public, or given to the media or any other party not recorded as eligible for access prior to publication. I can confirm that the MoJ does publish information on divorce statistics for 2019, as part of National Statistics. Therefore, to now disclose as part of your FOI request, will violate the provisions of section 13 of the SRS Act and the Pre-Release Access Order to Official Statistics 2008 and as such engages the exemption under section 44(1)(a) of the FOIA.

Section 44 is an absolute exemption and does not require a public interest test
Appeal Rights 

If you are not satisfied with this response you have the right to request an internal review by responding in writing to one of the addresses below within two months of the date of this response. 

data.access@justice.gov.uk
Disclosure Team, Ministry of Justice, 10.25, 102 Petty France, London, SW1H 9AJ
You do have the right to ask the Information Commissioner’s Office (ICO) to investigate any aspect of your complaint. However, please note that the ICO is likely to expect internal complaints procedures to have been exhausted before beginning their investigation.

Yours sincerely 

David Carmichael
Justice Statistics Analytical Services
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